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To: 		Dartmouth Health Providers Utilizing Anti-Mullerian Hormone Testing
       
From:   	K. Aaron Geno, PhD, DABCC, Assistant Director of Clinical Chemistry
		Sarah E. Labore, MLS (ASCP)cm, Chemistry and Night Shift Supervisor
                
Date:		December 20, 2024
      
Re:          	Test Delay – Anti-Mullerian Hormone


Situation

Anti-Mullerian hormone (AMH) is delayed.

Background

AMH calibration failed today, and troubleshooting exhausted current calibrator stocks. We are unable to perform this testing until additional calibrator is received.

Assessment

Additional reagent and calibrator will be ordered but are not expected to arrive until next Thursday due to the holidays. To avoid undue delay, we will send all pending AMH testing to Mayo Clinic Labs on Tuesday afternoon, holding samples received after that time for presumed resumption of testing in-house on Friday. Should test issues persist, we will ship samples on-hand Friday and continue to batch to Mayo twice weekly until able to resume. Mayo Clinic Labs performs the same AMH test as DHMC, so values are comparable between tests.

Recommendation

Providers should expect longer turnaround times than usual for AMH testing. Providers with recent AMH orders should watch for cancellations indicating reorder for Mailout testing. Mayo results will return as a Misc. Mayo Test. 

Sites that send their AMH testing to DHMC should continue to do so, as we anticipate this delay will be resolved by week’s end.


For questions or additional information, please contact:

lynn.a.brunelle@hitchcock.org, kimball.a.geno@hitchcock.org, mark.a.cervinski@hitchcock.org, or the Chemistry Director on call at 8139.
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